

CLARENCE HOUSE

26th April, 1957

Dear Lady Clark.

Thank you so much for your letter of the 19th April, outlining some of the proposed arrangements for Queen Elizabeth The Queen Mother's visit to you on the 28th June.

I have laid your letter before Her Majesty and I am to tell you that all the proposals meet with Queen Elizabeth's entire approval.

Queen Elizabeth bids me tell you how greatly she is looking forward to this visit and that Her Majesty so much hopes that it will not put you to too much trouble.

A little later on, I will of course get in touch with you again and will let you know further details concerning our time of arrival and particulars of the members of the domestic staff who will be in the party.

Odm

Sour Emant.

Marin alliar



CLARENCE HOUSE

S.W. I

June 19th. 1957.

Dear Lady Clark.

Thank you so much for your letter of June 10th., written to me while you were still in Rome.

I have shown it to Queen Elizabeth The Queen Mother, and I am writing to confirm how happy Her Majesty is about all the arrangements which you have suggested.

Queen Elizabeth, together with Lady Spencer and myself, will arrive, as you have suggested, in time for tea at about 5 o'clock.

Early next week I think that Her Majesty's Comptroller, Lord Adam Gordon, will ring you up to discuss final details in regard to the more domestic side of the visit which we discussed when I called on you at the Albany.

Lady Clark, Saltwood Castle, Kent.